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Dear staff, parents, carers, and neighbours, 
 
We are upgrading the carpark at the rear of Mowbray Public School off Hatfield Street, 
opposite the oval and tennis courts.  
 
The area will be fenced off to enable: 

• replacement of all asphalt surfaces and a section of damaged gutter 
• installation of wheel stops  
• remarking parking spaces. 

 
This work is scheduled to begin on Monday 28 October and will take approximately 2 weeks 
with the aim to be completed by mid-November 2024. The carpark and Hatfield Street 
vehicle entrance will be closed temporarily during this time. The staff and community will not 
have access to the carpark during this time. 
 

• Scheduled works will take place during the times set out on weekdays - 7am to 6pm 
and Saturdays - 8am to 1pm.  

 
There may be some construction noise from the machinery and trucks during these times.  
 
Contractor vehicles, including trucks, will be accessing the carpark during this period which 
may impact traffic by adding some congestion surrounding the school and the entry point on 
Hatfield Road. Please allow extra time for student pick-ups and drop offs during this period.  
 
Following the carpark upgrade, the painting of parking spaces on the new asphalt will take 
place in a separate period over 2 days in mid-December (exact dates yet to be confirmed). The 
carpark will be closed temporarily during this time to allow the paint to dry. We will provide 
further details about these dates once more information becomes available.  
 
The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 
If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education 
on the details below. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.   
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